
Head Teacher Message

Dear families, 

You may have noticed we have a path being installed around Acorn Class.  

We would like to thank FOSIS and yourselves for raising the money to 

complete this project.  Having a path to support access in the winter months 

will support the use of the classroom.  We look forward to the third stage 

which is installing electricity.

As shared, we have been working on our communication systems and 

developing them with the ever-changing needs of our community.  We have 

put together a home school communication flowchart and a ‘how to talk to 

staff if I am concerned my child needs additional support’.  We hope these 

documents support you with the school systems.  Thank you again for your 

voice through parent forum and enabling us to work on these systems.

The children will be using their pupil voice soon to participate in our school 

council elections.  They will be able to put themselves forward to be 

considered soon.  This experience enables children to understand a part of 

our citizenship curriculum and understanding their democratic right to have a 

say and use their voice to make change.

Shirley Infant School
Weekly Communications

Messages:

Whole School Dates:

You will find attached the calendar for the year with all the dates and events you 

need to know about.  We have worked hard to try to have everyhting on the calender for your 

forward planning.  Please note we will strive to ensure there are minimal changes, however, 

we may need to change dates or events if there is a health and safety reason ie, staff 

numbers, weather etc.  We know dates and communications have been up and down whilst 

we were changed to different electronic systems, however, please know we never intentially 

set out for these. Like you in your fields of work in an extremly ever changing environemnt of 

a school things can be missed.  We are grateful to the parent forum and yoursleves for 

raising the questions but also giving us time to solve it so it works for the day to day running 

of the school and yourselves. 

Friday 13th September 2024

We would ask and remind our families to please ensure children are in 

the correct school uniform.  Please see the uniform policy on the website 

or your handbook.  Children are asked to wear a plain white t-shirt as 

part of their uniform.   Can we also ask that cycling shorts if worn are 

used for under dresses or skirts they are not considered part of our 

uniform.  If any families need support with this, please see Karen Allen or 

pop round to our second hand unform shop on the Juniors side.

Thank you for you support as a uniform enables children to feel part of 

the school.



Messages…

Teamspirit Clubs for September 2024



Messages…

School Travel Policy 2025 – 2026 
Please be advised that the School Travel Policy 2025-2026 consultation was launched 

on 9th September and Southampton City Council would like to hear your thoughts on 

the proposals and any impacts or alternative suggestions you would like them to 

consider. 

All documents are available on our website 

at: www.southampton.gov.uk/schooltravelserviceconsultation.
It is a 7-week consultation period that will end on Monday 28th October at 5pm. 

Year R Open Mornings
We are holding open days for families that have a child starting in year R in 

September 2025 to book on to one of the sessions please click on the following link or 

visit the school website Open Days for 2025 Year R Admissions -

Shirley Infant School
Friday 11 October 2024 9:15am and 11:00am,

Saturday 12 October 2024 11:00am and 12.00pm.

Tuesday 15 October 2024 9:15am and 11:00am.

Wednesday 8 January 2025 9:15am

Please feel free to share this information with anyone you know who has a child due to 

start school in September 2025.

Open Days Booking Form – Year R - 2025
The Google form for booking open days for the September 25 intake is now open. the 

link if anybody wants it is:

Open Days for 2025 Year R Admissions - Shirley Infant School

Anxiety Workshop

http://www.southampton.gov.uk/schooltravelserviceconsultation
https://www.shirleyinfantschool.org.uk/our-school/school-news/open-mornings-for-2023-24-admission
https://www.shirleyinfantschool.org.uk/our-school/school-news/open-mornings-for-2023-24-admission
https://www.shirleyinfantschool.org.uk/our-school/school-news/open-mornings-for-2023-24-admission


Coming up in your year group…

Year R  
Year R Curriculum Letter – Please see attached 

All in it together Year R Curriculum Workshop – We would like to invite you to attend 

our face-to-face workshop which will discuss how we will teach your children through the early 

years framework and how we will assess them to support each stage of their learning.  Please join 

us in the school hall on Thursday 19th September 6pm to 7:30pm (adults only session)

19th September – school photo day

Plea - If you have any crates, short sanded small pieces of wood or old swimming noodles we 

would love them for our areas.  We are also looking to enhance the maths areas in the Autumn term 

if you have any wooden lift and place puzzles or shape sorters, we would really be able to use 

them.

Year 1

All in it together Year 1 Curriculum Workshop – This will be a virtual session (Zoom link to be 

sent out n the day) on Monday 30th September 6pm to 7pm. We would like to invite you to attend 

our virtual workshop which will discuss how we will teach your children  to read, write and apply 

their early maths skills.  We will also discuss phonics and the Year one Government Phonics 

screen.

19th September – school photo day

Year 2 

All in it together Year 2 Curriculum Workshop – This will be a virtual session (Zoom link to be 

sent out n the day) on  Wednesday 25th September 2024.   We would like to invite you to attend our 

virtual workshop which will discuss how we will teach your children  to read, write and apply their 

early maths skills

19th September – school photo day

Weekly Attendance Whole School Attendance – 97.9%

If your child is not in school, we miss them greatly and will call to see how they are.

The school’s Designated Safeguarding Leads are:

DSL: Mrs C Gregory

Deputy DSL: Mrs L Watts
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